




School of Medicine Happenings

When Dr. Jeffrey St. Clair received the Louisiana State 
University Emergency Medicine Clinical Faculty of the Year 
Award for the third consecutive year in 2005, little did he know 
that in the next few months his experience and skills would be 
put to the ultimate challenge.

As assistant clinical instructor in emergency mUniversityetTrveknow 





Dr. Elizabeth “Betty” Spangler, 
Class of 1986, had always 
wanted to be a doctor, but that 
option that 



















Ways to Give

Local businessman Philip 
E. Cline has honored a 
past friend and physician 
for an exemplary career in 
medicine by establishing 
the Dr. C. Stafford Clay 
Endowed Scholarship for 
the Marshall University 
Joan C. Edwards School of 
Medicine.

Clay was the company 
physician for J.H. Fletcher 
& Co. when Cline was the 
company’s executive vice 
president. “Dr. Clay was 






